# INFORMATION ONLY REPORT



To: Mayor and Council Date: July 9, 2024

From: Ron Mattiussi, Interim CAO File No: P 24-12

Subject: Westside Resource Hygiene Centre

Report Prepared by: Brent Magnan, Director of Development Approvals

## **BACKGROUND**

In follow up to the June 11, 2024 Council meeting, the proposed Westside Resource Hygiene Centre (2545 Churchill Rd) was postponed by Council noting concerns with the proposed location and requested that staff prepare a report outlining how the City and partnering agencies will mitigate any negative impacts on adjacent neighbours and the surrounding neighbourhood.

Upon further consideration, key partnering organizations have indicated they are no longer interested in pursuing the proposed hygiene center in the proposed location. As a result, the proposal will not be proceeding as outlined and no additional reporting is anticipated on this proposal at this time.

#### COUNCIL REPORT / RESOLUTION HISTORY

Date	Report Topic / Resolution	Resolution No.
June 11, 2024	<b>THAT</b> staff bring back a report to Council within the next one to two meetings outlining resources required to mitigate impacts of the resource hygiene centre on the adjoining neighbourhood.	C180/24

## **REVIEWED BY**

Corinne Boback, Legislative Services Manager / Corporate Officer

Trevor Seibel, Deputy CAO

### APPROVED FOR THE AGENDA BY

Ron Mattiussi, Interim CAO

Powerpoint: Yes □ No ⊠